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I am a quadrillionarire chapter 2531-Earth. 

David opened his eyes and took a few deep breaths. 

He had just upgraded his Mind and Body. 

So, he opened the system. 

[Body: Ancient level 10 (You may upgrade using 10 million lavish points) 

[Mind: Ancient level 10 You may upgrade using 10 million lavish points) 

[Combat: Partial Heavenly Overlord 

[Lavish points: 169823 

[Special skill: Cloning (level 5)] 

In less than a day, his lavish points had jumped more than a hundred 
thousand. It was so fast. 

His Mind and Body also reached Ancient level 10. 

His combat power also attained partial Heavenly Overlord Rank. 

This was his limit so far. 

If he wanted to break through again, he would need another 10 million lavish 
points. 

If it grew as fast as the past few days, it would not take long before he could 
have another breakthrough. 

Unfortunately, once the Marche and Campbell families were here, this would 
end for the time being. 

It might not be that easy to have another chance for his lavish points to 
skyrocket. 

Now, David’s only wish was to accumulate a million lavish points using this 
chance so he could upgrade his Cloning to level 6. With that, he could 



increase the number of his clones and this would then come to a satisfactory 
end. 

After that, he would let nature take its course and take his time. As a partial 
Heavenly Overlord with level 6 Cloning, it was enough for him to face all 
crises. 

If he was not strong enough, then he would summon dozens of clones. 

Even if a real Heavenly Overlord would be scared to face over ten partial 
Heavenly Overlords, all were not scared of death and would self-detonate at 
any time. 

From the time David left The Spirit Cage and went back to Earth for his 
breakthrough, it was not even a day. At most, it was just half a day. 

However, David did not plan to see Celia and the others. 

The Campbell and Marche families could come at any time back in the Spirit 
Cage. 

So, he had to go back now. 

If the two families attacked together, Amber City Mayor 

Salem might not be able to endure the pressure. 

After all, he was the person in charge of the Birch family in The Spirit Cage, 
not the head of the family so he could not represent his family. 

The Spirit Cage, Amber City. 

The fight in front of the mayor’s residence was still ongoing. 

In the beginning, Salem was injured by Agatha, the partial Overlord of the 
Marche family, so this supposedly evenly- matched battle started to lean to 
one side. 

Salem kept retreating in defeat while Egan was moving closer to him. 

On one side, Arian was extremely nervous but he could not do anything. 

Salem was only fighting Egan because he was trying to save Arian. 



He wanted to help, but Arian could not do anything in a battle of this level. 

After more than ten moves, Salem seized the opportunity and voluntarily 
exposed his weakness. 

Egan did not hesitate before he threw a punch at Salem. 

Boom! 

Salem was hit in the chest. 

However, he did not fly backward. 

It seemed that the moment he was hit, Salem grabbed Egan’s hand which 
threw the punch, making Egan able to move and he could only back away 
following Salem’s body. 

Throughout this process, Salem pointed with the finger of his other hand and 
quickly tapped it on Egan’s heart meridian. Then, he let go of Egan. 

One could say the two exchanged a strike each. Then, they backed away and 
vomited blood almost at the same time. 

“Pfft!” 

The two stopped a very long distance away. 

Salem’s heavily injured body was injured again. With this new injury on top of 
the old one, he looked very dispirited. 

He had lost all the power to fight. 

If he forced himself to attack again, it might damage his soul beyond repair. 

Salem knew he had done everything he could today. 

So, he would not pay attention to what would happen next. 

 


